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AUDIT AND ACCOUNTS COMMITTEE

25 January 2012


Meeting commenced:
9.00 a.m.



“           adjourned:
10:15 a.m.

“   re-commenced:
10:25 a.m.


“                 ended:
12:22 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Robin Garrido - in the Chair

Councillors Howard Balkind, Jim Dawson, Les Turner and George Wilson

CO-OPTED MEMBERS:



Rabbi Simon Grant



Tony Bannister

INVITEES:
Councillor Peter Connor


Paul Walker, Strategic Director for Sustainable Regeneration



David Galvin, Assistant Director Housing Futures

OFFICERS:
Nikki Bishop, Head of Audit



Andrew Waine, Audit Manager



Chris Hesketh, Principal Group Accountant


Cliff Peacock, Corporate Risk Manager



Andrew Dalecki, Principal Auditor



Mick Waite, District Auditor (Audit Commission)



Tommy Rooney, Audit Manager (Audit Commission)


Mike McHugh, Senior Democratic Services Advisor

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Bill Hinds, Roger Jones, John Mullen, Bernard Pennington and Brendan Ryan.
2. THE COMMITTEE IS ASKED TO CONSIDER WHETHER IT AGREES TO THE INCLUSION OF THE ITEMS LISTED IN PARTS 1 AND 2 OF THE AGENDA
RESOLVED:
THAT the items included on the agenda for this meeting be approved.

3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest. 

4. DUCHY ROAD CARAVAN SITE UPDATE
Councillor Robin Garrido, the Chair, confirmed details that following the Internal Audit and subsequent Post Implementation Review (PIR) of the Duchy Road Caravan Site, this Committee had requested additional information.

Councillor Peter Connor, Paul Walker and David Galvin addressed the Committee, presenting a report that responded to the request, including details of -
(a)
Management arrangements of the Duchy Road caravan site prior to September 2011
(b)
Current management arrangements of the Duchy Road caravan site
David Galvin reported that upon receipt of notice by The Gypsy Council to terminate the management agreement with effect from 5 September 2011, the Lead Member for Housing approved that the management responsibility be transferred to Salix Homes, the Councils existing housing management provider.  
He noted that since taking on the role, Salix Homes had successfully developed a positive relationship with the residents and achieved -   

· The review and development of a new allocations and housing application process.

· A repairs audit.

· Issue new ‘written statements’ compliant to Section 318 of the Housing and Regeneration Act 2008.

· All Housing Benefit claims checked and verified

· Improvements to control access and security on the site.  
Discussion took place in respect of a number of issues, including - 

-
the production and receipt of accounts for the Duchy Road caravan site
Councillor Connor reported that he was now in receipt of regular monitoring reports at meetings of his Lead Member Briefing which ensured that the robust and effective systems which had been implemented were being followed.
-
concerns relating to previous management arrangements of the Duchy Road caravan site
Councillor Connor re-iterated that he was confident in the new systems that had been introduced relating to the management and monitoring of the Duchy Road caravan site.
Councillor Robin Garrido, the Chair, thanked Councillor Peter Connor, Paul Walker and David Galvin for their attendance at the meeting and also for their responses to the concerns raised by members of the committee.
He recommended that the report be noted and that an update be presented in 12 months.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.  



(2) THAT an update report in respect of this matter be presented at the meeting of this Committee in January 2013.
5. TRAINING SESSION FOR MEMBERS ON THE ROLE OF INTERNAL AUDIT
Andrew Dalecki gave a presentation entitled ‘Introduction to Internal Audit’ which included details of -
-
Definition of Internal Audit
-
provided by both the Chartered Institute of Public Finance and Accountancy (CIPFA) and the Chartered Institute of Internal Auditors (CIIA)


-
Internal Audit’s role and responsibilities
-
What services does Internal Audit provide?
-
Internal Audit Structure
-
What Determines an Audit Plan?

-
How we plan assignments
-
Undertaking assignments 1
-
Undertaking assignments 2
-
Post implementation reviews
-
Undertaking audit assignments 3

-
Tools at our disposal

-
Quality Control
-
Reporting to Audit and Accounts Committee
Discussion took place in respect of a number of issues, including -

-
the length of time to undertake an audit

It was noted that the length of an audit was not prescriptive and was dependent upon the type of work which was being undertaken and examined. 
-
the planned manner in which audits were undertaken and whether unplanned or “spot check” audits were undertaken

It was noted that most audits were planned as the work they involve would show any discrepancies or changes in working practice.

-
the role of District Audit (The Audit Commission) in monitoring the work undertaken by Internal Audit and also the Audit and Accounts Committee.

Councillor Robin Garrido, the Chair, thanked Andrew Dalecki for his attendance at the meeting and for the informative presentation he had given which provided members with a clearer understanding of the role of Internal Audit.
RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.  

6. MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 28 November 2011, were approved as a correct record.
7. MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Unsupported borrowing update


Chris Hesketh, Principal Group Accountant, presented a report - 


(i)
explaining the purpose of unsupported borrowing as a key element of 
funding the capital programme; and


(ii)
detailing its use by the council. 

He provided details of the total usage of unsupported borrowing over the last three years together with that approved for use in 2011 / 2012.
He also confirmed details of Capital Receipts, Revenue Impact / Affordability and Risks. 

Discussion took place in respect of a number of issues, including -

-
ongoing concerns relating to the levels of unsupported borrowing
-
questions relating to the length of loans taken

-
concerns relating to the impact that a rise in interest rates would have on unsupported borrowing

-
the possible impact upon capital projects should unsupported borrowing be reduced or stopped.

-
whether the issue of unsupported borrowing should be included on the Risk Register.
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT update reports in respect of this matter be presented at future meetings of this Committee.




(3) THAT, once finalised, members be provided with a copy of the Treasury Management report. 
(b)
Reserves
Chris Hesketh, Principal Group Accountant, presented a report outlining the purpose of Reserves being held to provide funds for specified future events and contingencies against unplanned events. He also provided details of the types of reserves held by the council.

Discussion took place in respect of a number of issues, including -


-
the difference between unusable reserves and usable reserves


-
concerns relating to the levels of reserves

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.




(2) THAT update reports in respect of this matter be presented at future meetings of this Committee.

(c)
Publication of transactions over £500

Chris Hesketh, Principal Group Accountant, presented a report -
(i)
providing details of the government open data guidelines for councils to publish details of transactions and contracts over £500; and

(ii)
the processes involved in the publication of this data.
Discussion took place in respect of a number of issues, including -

-
concerns relating to the time taken to produce and publish the data
-
issues relating to the redaction of information within the date

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.




(2) THAT and update report in respect of this matter be presented at the meeting of this Committee in April 2012.

(d)
Bank Accounts
Councillor Robin Garrido, the Chair, indicated that information in respect of this matter was included in the reported listed in minute 13 below.
(e)
Residential Care
Councillor Robin Garrido, the Chair, indicated that an update report in respect of this matter would be presented at a future meeting of this Committee.
(f)
Schools
In respect of minute 8(1) of the meeting held on 28 November 2011, Councillor Robin Garrido, the Chair, reported that progress had been made regarding the matter and therefore, there had not been a need for a representative of the Children’s Services directorate to attend the meeting.
8. AUDIT PLAN 2011/12
Mick Waite, District Auditor (Audit Commission), presented the Audit Plan 2011/12.

He provided members with details of -

(i)
an announcement scheduled to be made on 6 March 2012, which would give a definitive response regarding the future of the Audit Commission.
(ii)
the purpose of the document in setting out the work for the 2011/12 audit. The plan is based on the Audit Commission’s risk-based approach to audit planning.
(iii)
Accounting statements and Whole of Government Accounts

-
Materiality

-
Identifying audit risks

-
Identification of significant risks
(iv)
Value for money
-
the requirement to reach a conclusion on the Authority's arrangements to secure economy, efficiency and effectiveness.

-
the identification of significant risks
(v)
Key milestones and deadlines
(vi)
The Audit Team and Independence and quality
(vii)
Fees

Discussion took place in respect of a number of issues, including -

-
‘risks’ included within the annual audit letter
-
references to ‘qualified’ and ‘unqualified’ and the need for there to be confirmation of the meanings of the terms in this regard
-
council heritage assets

Councillor Robin Garrido, the Chair, thanked Mick Waite for his report.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.
9. PROGRESS REPORT
Tommy Rooney, Audit Manager (Audit Commission), presenting details on progress in delivering the responsibilities as external auditors, including a summary of the current status of the main pieces of work in our 2011/12 audit programme of work.
He also provided details of key and emerging national issues and developments which it was felt should be brought to the attention of members of the Audit and Accounts Committee.

Discussion took place relating to a number of issues, including -
-
the Audit Commission report “Tough Times - Councils’ responses to a challenging financial climate”

-
Openness and Accountability in Local Pay
Councillor Robin Garrido, the Chair, thanked Tommy Rooney for his report.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT all members of the council be provided with a copy of the report “Tough Times - Councils’ responses to a challenging financial climate”

10. STRATEGIC RISK REGISTER PROGRESS REPORT Q3 2011-12
Cliff Peacock presented a report informing Members of progress on the Strategic Risk Register.
Discussion took place relating to a number of issues, including -
-
SRR18. Pupils & Numbers & Demographics
-
SRR14. Safeguarding
-
SRR 16. Financial Impact of Comprehensive Spending Review (CSR)

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT the Lead Member for Children’s Services and the Strategic Director for Children’s Services be requested to attend the next meeting of this Committee to provide an update in respect of progress relating to SRR18. Pupils & Numbers & Demographics

11. AUDIT AND ACCOUNTS COMMITTEE - TERMS OF REFERENCE
Nikki Bishop, Head of Audit, submitted a report seeking the annual approval of the Terms of Reference for the Audit and Accounts Committee.
She noted that no changes had been proposed to the current Terms of Reference.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Terms of Reference be approved and adopted.
12. BRIBERY ACT 2011
Andrew Waine, Audit Manager, submitted a report seeking the approval of a new Bribery Policy.
Members considered a number of issues, including -
-
the possible addition to the Useful Links section of reference to the ‘Representation of the People’s Act’
RESOLVED:
THAT the Bribery Policy be approved and adopted, subject to the inclusion of a reference to the Representation of the People’s Act in the Useful Links section.
13. INTERNAL AUDIT PROGRESS REPORT APRIL TO DECEMBER 2011/12
Andrew Waine, Audit Manager, submitted a report providing details of -
-
the resources utilised by Internal Audit during 2011/12, 
-
the activities undertaken in the reporting period, and the status of work currently being undertaken, 
-
the status of work proposed to be undertaken during the fourth quarter of 2011/12.

RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

14. URGENT BUSINESS - PART 1
There were no items of urgent business.

15. EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC
RESOLVED:
THAT, under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business on the ground that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in the paragraphs of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act.

16. COMPLETED INVESTIGATIONS
Nikki Bishop, Head of Audit, presented a report providing details of the investigations completed since the last Committee meeting.
RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

17. REGULATION OF INVESTIGATORY POWERS ACT 2000 (RIPA)
Nikki Bishop, Head of Audit, presented a report providing details of RIPA cancelled (completed) cases, and not authorised cases for the period 1 September to 30 November 2011.
RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.
18. URGENT BUSINESS - PART 2
There were no items of urgent business.
Attendances 2011/2012

	Councillor
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	(

	Councillor Jones
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	A
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	Councillor G Wilson
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